

Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group CBD BUG GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001

<u>brisbanecbdbug@gmail.com</u> <u>https://www.facebook.com/cbdbug/</u>

Cr Vicki Howard Central Ward 5 Lamington St New Farm, QLD 4005

Via email: central.ward@bcc.qld.gov.au

Cr Julia Dixon Hamilton Ward 42 Racecourse Rd. Hamilton, QLD, 4005

Via email: hamilton.ward@bcc.qld.gov.au

Wendy Aghdam Greens Candidate – Central Ward Via email

Leah Malzard Labor Candidate – Hamilton Ward Via email:

leah.malzard@queenslandlabor.org

Dear Councillors & Candidates

We are contacting you regarding the development proposal for 17 Skyring Terrace, Teneriffe with the application number A006375195.

As you would be aware the CBD BUG is bitterly disappointed with what is currently being proposed for the missing link in the Riverwalk at that location. As outlined in our submission (which you were provided a copy of) the current proposal does not comply with AustRoads & TMR guidelines. This lack of compliance is confirmed by real world data collected by the CBD BUG. This data clearly indicates the need to install separation between people walking and people riding bicycles/scooters on the proposed missing riverwalk section. Unless this path at least meets the minimum specifications as outlined by AustRoads & TMR, we envisage another poor outcome for Brisbane residents that will only lead to friction between path users.

In the lead up to the upcoming 2024 Brisbane City Council election, the CBD BUG members would like to know if you support Kokoda Property in their delivery of an active transport corridor that is not in compliance with AustRoads and TMR guidelines and will not cater for the needs of the residents that you wish to represent.

Looking forward to your reply.

Yours Sincerely

Donald Campbell Brisbane CBD BUG 21 October 2023

CC: Bicycle Queensland

Space for Cycling Brisbane

Queensland Walks